
Victory for PSA members in Mpumalanga 

• A member at the Mpumalanga Department of Health was transferred from one institution to another 

owing to operational requirements. The transfer was based on mutual agreement. The employer 

placed the employee in another institution, and she consented to that process, and it was an 

advantage to her since she was now closer to home. However, the employer did not provide her with 

a letter confirming the transfer. She was placed without any written letter confirming her movement. 

The PSA intervened by writing a letter to the Head of Department. The matter was resolved, and the 

letter was issued by the employer. 

• Another member at the Mpumalanga Department of Health requested a cross-transfer. The member 

was informed that the application for the cross-transfer was disapproved without any valid reason. 

The member then requested the intervention of the PSA. Surprisingly, it was established that the 

application did not reach the Head of Department. It was misplaced before it even reached the HR 

section. The PSA assisted the member with a new application, which was submitted and approved 

by the Head of Department. The member was very happy with the outcome. 

 

Any employee interested in joining the PSA is requested to contact the following PSA employees for 

assistance: Sylvia.Watkins@psa.co.za / 082 880 8941 and  Thandiwe.Mziyako@psa.co.za / 060 962 

8512 or the PSA Provincial Office in Mpumalanga on (013) 741 7500. 
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